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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F   M E E T I N G
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth on Tuesday, February 19, 2019 at 7.20pm
Present:

Cllrs Randall, Brown, Ford, Clarke, Chapman, Fenwick, Rogers, 




Goodfellow
In attendance:
Cllr Simon Bywater(CCC), Cllr Tim Alban (HDC) Gary Thurgood 




(Folksworth 15) & Clerk
Open Forum
Gary Thurgood informed Council that the road race was again a success and complaints were low.  The Clerk confirmed she had not received any complaints at all.  Cllr Clarke commended the organisers for the speed and effectiveness of the clean up afterwards.  It was felt that more marshalls were needed at certain points on the route and Mr Thurgood agreed to take this point and look at the numbers for the 2020 race. The Chairman thanked him for attending and Mr Thurgood left the meeting.
Cllr Alban spoke about the Stilton Cheese Rolling which he confirmed would not be going ahead in 2019 but it was hoped to run the event in 2020.  He confirmed that HDC would be setting its budget at the Full Council meeting the following week and that the payment system for the car parks within Huntingdon Town centre would be changing to make things fairer for all.
Cllr Bywater spoke about the County Council budget and the Council Tax increase of 4.99%.  He stated that the County was making every effort to reduce costs with many shared posts with Peterborough.  He also spoke about the unfair funding policy for Cambridgeshire as a County which had resulted in a cutting back of non-statutory services.

Both Cllrs were going on to other Parish Council meetings so the Chairman thanked them for attending and they left the meeting.
2019/2147
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllr Blackman
2019/2148
Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items


(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2019/2149
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated January 15,2019

The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed


Proposed: Cllr Brown


Seconded: Cllr Clarke


Unanimously agreed
2019/2150
Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current Agenda (for information only

All contained within current Agenda
2019/2151
Finance


2151.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts




The financial reports and accounts information were approved as 



an accurate record. 


2152.2
To Sign the Balance Sheet




The Balance Sheet was approved as an accurate record and 




signed.




Proposed: Cllr Brown




Seconded: Cllr Chapman




Unanimously agreed

2019/2153
To authorise the following payments and sign the cheques


The following payments were approved and cheques signed
200481
Charlie Vince Tree Surgery
Tree Works


£828.00

200482
Mrs J Stanbridge


Salary



£486.40

200483
Mrs J Stanbridge


Travel



£15.60

Proposed: Cllr Fenwick

Seconded: Cllr Rogers

Unanimously agreed
2019/2154
Pocket Park Development (Update if available)


Cllr Brown confirmed that she would be ordering the hedge pack and would be 

providing replanting information to Tamsin Miles (HDC).  Cllr Goodfellow 


confirmed he had obtained some bird boxes which would be placed in the area 

and that there was a possibility of obtaining seed for the bird feeders.  He also 

confirmed that he was the only attendee at the recent working party day.
2019/2155
Village Litter Pick



It was agreed that the village litter pick would concentrate on the playing field 

and would be held on Sunday, April 14th at 10am.  Cllr Rogers to organiser and 

let the Clerk know if there was anything needed.  Cllr Brown confirmed she had 

the litter picking tools in her garage. Cllr Rogers confirmed she would be 


contacting both the school and the pre-school to encourage them to hold their 

own events.
2019/2156
Village Hall Update



Cllr Fenwick confirmed he had been unable to attend the recent meeting and 


that no Minutes were being circulated as the VH Committee was still looking for 

a secretary.  It was noted that the Burns Night event was a great success.

2019/2157
School Update


Cllr Rogers confirmed she had attended the Governors’ meeting and was very 


impressed.
2019/2158
Correspondence for attention (not previously circulated)


None
2019/2159
Notices & Parish Information


Cllr Goodfellow commented on dog mess in the village.  A notice had been put 

on the community Facebook page re this.  It was confirmed that the Dog 


Warden at HDC would take action but would need information on the owner of 

the dog responsible.



Cllrs Chapman and Goodfellow commented on the recently circulated draft 


Neighbourhood Plan from Warmington. It was not felt that Council would 


undertake its own plan at the current time.


Cllr Clarke felt that the purchase of a boot scraper to be placed on the playing 

field would be a good idea.  To be added to the next Agenda.
2019/2160
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.

None
2019/2161
The meeting closed at 8.45 pm and next meeting date confirmed as Tuesday, March 19, 2019.

